Planning Application   2025/1104/L

We have recently received drawings from Ashby Building Surveyors showing a application to demolish the existing front steps of this house leading to the front door of No 28 Chalcot Square and the formation of new steps differing in dimensions and pattern from the steps to No. 27 adjacent, and the proposed  installation of apparatus providing a disabled external  chair lift with a fixed rail and chair.

The drawing also shows a proposed metal panel between no.28 and my house at no.27 which is restricting and unnecessary.

All the houses in the square were built in 1862 and are Grade 2 Listed.  The front entrance porches are twinned in the same design and construction, and this pattern contributes to the grace and quality of the Listed Square.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We do understand and sympathise with the disabled, but it is inconceivable that this application has been made so long after the initial planning application for alterations within the house was submitted, and we are distressed at the visual proposed alterations to the existing twin pattern of our two porches.  Please could you confirm that the metal panel shown on the drawings between the two porches will not be installed or the existing dividing wall altered and,  should the chairlift not be necessary,  it will be legally required that the steps to No 28 will be rebuilt to match the steps to No 27 and all surrounding houses.

